

Frank J. Macchiarola Charcellor

Charcellor Charlotte Frank Executive Director Morris Freedman Director Office of Library, Media and Telecommunications Harold Marder General Manager

January 27, 1981

Mr. John Rhoden Sculptor J.H.S. 117 240 E. 109 St.

New York, N. Y. 10029 Dear Mr. Rhoden:

Thank you for welcoming N.Y.C. Board of Education students and our film crew into your studio and home. You presented yourself and your sculpting tools to us in such a way that our day of filming was a delightful experience for all.

The sequence which was filmed will appear in our "Exploring Science" series during the week of February 16.

Sincerely yours,

Dana S. Fienning Producer/Broadcaster

DSFirh